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On September 22, the Heavenly Latin America Branch Training Center held a 1-Day Workshop in 

Montevideo, the capital city of Uruguay, with about 65 participants. Out of the 16 blessed families in 

Uruguay, 13 families attended, and unmarried 2nd generation members, and converted youth members 

participated as well. There were also six ambassadors for peace participated for the first time under the 

influence of Peace Road the previous day. 

 

 
 

Through the Sunday service session, Heavenly Latin America Branch President Seong-nam Kim gave a 

lecture on the "Grace of Hyojeong CheonBo under True Parents' Direct Dominion". This lecture started at 

10:30 a.m. and lasted about two hours at 12:20 a.m. After the lecture, the youth members, who barely had 

known about CheonBo Providence and True Parents, came to clearly know who True Parent are and 

CheonBo Providence. In addition, the ambassadors for peace, who were the first time to hear that kind of 



 

 

heavenly providence, showed so much more positive reaction than we thought. 

 

 
 

Among the participants were some members who were touched by the lecture and resolved to participate 

in Hyojeong CheonBo Argentina Event, which is scheduled to be held next week. It was also a good 

opportunity for the members who already made a plan to participate there to prepare themselves 

internally, and eventually they made a determination to host the CheonBo Event in Uruguay next year. 

 

 


